
MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 18th February 2013 
Present: Roger Cordey (Chairman), Anna Allison (Vice Chair), David Eckles, David Hastings & DC Michael Edney
In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk), 8 member of the public were present.  
Councillor Gina Geere

The Chairman, Mr Roger Cordey asked everyone to stand to have a minute’s silence in respect of the late Councillor Gina Geere, who sadly died last week.  Gina was a huge asset to the council and she will be greatly missed by all of her colleagues. Our thoughts go to her family and friends.
Meeting opened at 7.30pm

467) To consider accepting apologies for absence
Apologies were received from CC Steve Dorrington, Councillor Brian Clarke & Councillor Diane Hastings.  These were accepted by the Council.  Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor Anna Allison.
468) To accept and sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on 28th January 2013
The minutes were amended (457, wording changed to The Morley Youth & Council Officials Leasehold Working Group), then accepted and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.
469) To record any new declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed
There were no new declarations of pecuniary interest from any member in any item to be discussed.
470) To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation
Meeting closed 1933hrs
Mr Wil Smith from Wil Smith Landscapes came to the meeting to introduce himself as the new grounds maintenance contractor for Morley starting in March.  He explained all about his business and presented copies of the contract for the chairman to sign which had previously been agreed by the council.  The chairman thanked Mr Smith for attending.  Councillor David Hastings offered to collect the keys from the previous contractor and give them to Mr Smith.
Manager of Morley Farms, Mr David Jones introduced himself to the Council.  He explained the following regarding Swingy Lane, Morley:

Recent traffic issues on Swingy Lane, including vehicles misdirected by satnav, led Mr Jones to contact Highways regarding the maintenance of the road.  Highways informed Morley Farms that Highways did not own the unmade part of Swingy Lane and that Morley Farms did.  It was on this advice that Morley Farms decided to put up an official notice, which says that no vehicles are allowed but   “walkers and riders may use this path on a permissive basis”.  
Some of these users of the lane have, however, been irritated by the notice, have misunderstood it and have felt deterred from using the lane.  Councillor Allison suggested the following may be helpful to the local community who use this part of Swingy Lane:  The sign should be more welcoming and clearer that Morley Farms are allowing any walkers or riders on this roadway at any time – they do not need “special” permission.  It is only vehicular access that the farm wishes to restrict.  This information should also be put on the noticeboards and mentioned in the March edition of the Net.  Clerk to action.
Abate Pest Management Services, Mr Jon Blake attended the meeting presenting the council with his latest treatment report dated 4th February regarding the moles at the Turner Field Playground, showing good results.

The Village Hall Committee also commented on the sad news that Councillor Gina Geere had passed.  They said she also was a very active member of this committee and will be sadly missed by them all.  The Village Hall Committee requested that the council consider commemorating her in some way. This was received by the council as a good idea and it was suggested by Councillor Cordey that this could be considered when the Turner Playground is developed.  The council would also be open to any other suggestions, if so please contact the Clerk.   Clerk to note for decision/action in the future.
Meeting re-opened 1948 hrs
471) Discuss plan for co-option of councillor vacancy

The clerk informed that council that Mr Jon Blake a local resident had expressed his interest in becoming a councillor for Morley.  Mr Blake emailed details about himself to the clerk, which have been forwarded to the council.  Mr David Jones announced at the meeting that he also wishes to be considered for this vacancy. The clerk asked him to send in his details for the consideration of the council.  It was agreed that the co-option would take place at the next meeting on Monday 18th March 2013.  The chairman thanked Mr Blake and Mr Jones for attending.  The clerk invited them both to the next meeting.  Proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor Roger Cordey
472) Report from The Morley Youth & Council Leasehold Working Group
Update from the MYCLWG from their last meeting:

· Projected plans for the football club for the next three years were released, showing good growth.

· Plans of proposed areas for long term lease (red) and short term lease/rent (blue) were drawn up

· Contact has been made with the NFA regarding the MYFC legal representation
The council confirmed that it has made contact with Nicholas Hancox Solicitors (NHS) who had given some very helpful initial advice and costings for legal services amounting to approximately £1200.  NHS recommended the council purchase a 1:1250 map from Stanford Maps.  This was agreed by the council.  Clerk to action.  Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor David Eckles.

Decisions

The MYCLWG put to the council their proposed three year leasehold scheme for the training area that is not part of the red-outlined area and is not to be included in the long lease. This was discussed by the council and it was agreed that the short term agreement could be set at a rolling three year notice period.  Proposed by Councillor Roger Cordey, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.
The MYCLWG and the council discussed the responsibilities for cutting of the hedge and maintaining the car park.  This was discussed and the council agreed that it would be best for the council to maintain both of these areas.  Proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor David Hastings.
Date of the next MYCLWG meeting Monday 11th at 7pm. 
473) Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

There were no matters arising from the last minutes
2015hrs - 3 members of the public left the meeting.
473b)
Review of Playground inspections and any other business


Reports dated 21st January 2013 and 4th February 2013 were discussed, no action required.

474) Set the date for the Annual Parish Meeting

This was discussed and agreed by the council that this would take place, along with the AGM as usual on the third Monday of the month, ie 20th May 2013.  Clerk to action  Proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor Anna Allison.
475) Community Rights for Morley

The Clerk advised the council of the importance of recognising our community assets for the future and that mapping a community’s assets is good way of identifying local strengths and opportunities, should they arise.  This process is easy to do and the council have been given helpful guidelines to follow.  District Councillor Michael Edney explained that most councils are doing this including South Norfolk Council.  This was discussed and it was agreed that the clerk would email councillors with an initial list of potential community assets, to be amended and emailed back to the clerk before the next meeting.  Proposed by Councillor Anna Allison, seconded by Councillor David Eckles. 

476) To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:

a) None received

b) Any time limited planning issues

Planning Application received w/e 15/2/13 – via email.
Application No 56 – 2013/0283

Applicant:  Mr N Clancy of Willow Tree Barn, Attleborough Road, Morley St Peter, NR18 9TU

Conversion of stable block to residential accommodation to be used in conjunction with and ancillary to Willow Tree Barn.
The council would be interested in seeing plans and further information before making a decision.

 Clerk to action
2033hrs – District Councillor Michael Edney left the meeting.
477) Payment of Accounts & other administration
a) Receive correspondence

i) Real Time Information – Iris software – the clerk presented the information to the councillors and said she was hopeful that NALC would set up a training session to help clerks along with the HMRC. 
ii) South Norfolk Litter Pick Information & Posters – the clerk informed the council she had circulated these to the village noticeboards and also received a note from DC Michael Edney encouraging the council to support this.  It was discussed and the council agreed to contact Wymondham College to ask them if they would like to be involved.  Clerk to action.  Proposed by Councillor David Eckles, seconded by Councillor Anna Allison.
iii) Wymondham Area Action Plan Public Consultation information and posters – Clerk confirmed she has circulated this information to the village notice boards
iv) Norfolk Community Recycling Advisory Service email – Clerk informed the council of this service.  The council discussed and it was decided to find out what other recycling banks the village could have.  Clerk to action.
v) Update from the Speedwatch team – email dated 8/2/13 – Councillor Roger Cordey reported to the council that the Speedwatch team are placed to receive the SAM’s equipment on a rota basis from Norfolk Police.  There are no costs involved.  In addition the Speedwatch teams have been lobbying to have a dedicated police camera team available to help reduce some of the more persistent speeders and are pleased to report that this initiative now has the full support of Norfolk Police.  The camera team started 4/2/13.
vi) NCC Highway Improvements/Parish partnerships – The Clerk informed the council of the letter from NCC stating that the funds have been increased to £1m and that support has been raised from 50% to 75% of the cost.  This will be applied retrospectively, so that Morley’s successful bid for the footpath in 2012/13 will qualify.  Councillor Allison advised that, as it has not been possible to progress the footpath project in 2012/13, the County Council have agreed that the funding will be carried forward for use in 2013/14.
b) Late Correspondence -  the clerk presented the following correspondence from NALC to the council:
i) LAIS 1347 January 2013 – Community Infrastructure Levy – the clerk advised the council that these documents are available for reference on the NALC website and in the correspondence file.
ii) LAIS 1348 January 2013 – Planning applications, proposed changes -  the clerk advised the council that these documents are available for reference on the NALC website and in the correspondence file and the deadline for consultation is the 4th March 2013.
iii) The signed agreement between the council and the Bowls Club – the clerk confirmed the receipt of the signed agreement from Morley Bowls Club starting April 13.
c) Payment & approval of invoices required by councillors

Proposed by Councillor Anna Allison, seconded by Councillor David Eckles
i) Expenses



£112.05

Total



£112.05

ii) Late requests for payment

NONE

478) To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk

Councillor David Eckles
VHC are organising a two day beer festival 7/8th June – STARTING Friday night, more information to follow.
Advised the council that he is aware that the Breckland & Snetterton Development plan is up for renewal which could include a new bypass, 4000 new homes and a travellers site.  Clerk to obtain further information.

Councillor Anna Allison

It has been noticed that the security light at David Morter’s in the village is extremely bright at night and dazzles on-coming drivers.   It was advised by the council to the clerk to write a letter to Mr Richard Sheldrake the owner.  Councillor David Hastings has offered to hand deliver.  Clerk to action.
479) Future business

480) Date of Next meeting

Monday 18th March at 7.30pm

Meeting closed at 21.04hrs

Chairman, Mr Roger Cordey

Mrs Sharon Bird
Chairman’s signature:

Clerk to the Council
Date:

19/2/13

